WAPPINGERS JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL

SPANISH GRADES 7 & 8 

Señor Kaleta

Dear Parents,

 ¡BIENVENIDOS A LA CLASE DE ESPAÑOL!  Welcome to Spanish Class!  Learning a new language can be a very exciting and enjoyable experience.  I encourage you to participate in and enjoy the many exciting and rewarding activities planned for this academic school year.  Here is some information about the
class.  Please read this carefully together with your parent/guardian and return the last page to me signed and completed. 

Spanish level I is spread over a two-year period in grades 7 & 8.  The curriculum is centered on topics that are consistent with real life situations.  Topics covered include:  personal identification, family and family chores and activities, education, physical environment, clothing and shopping, house and home, food and meal taking, health and welfare, leisure-time activities, vacations and travel and professions. 

At the end of grade 8, students will take the Proficiency Examination.  If you pass this exam and the class, you will receive one high school credit and may proceed to the second level of Spanish in grade 9.  If you do not pass the exam and the class, you must repeat Level I in grade 9 and pass the course in order to fulfill the graduation requirement.

Our textbook is Así Se Dice.  We will be using this book in class.  We have additional textbooks and supplementary materials in school for daily use in the class.  
My website may be located through the Wappingers Central School District site at ww.wappingersschools.org   Click schools, WJHS then locate Foreign Language Department and click on my name.  My e-mail address is david.kaleta@wappingersschools.org   You may contact me via e-mail or by phone if you have any questions or concerns. My phone number is 298-5200 Extension 21129.  I will be scheduling extra help before school from 7:30am to 7:50am by appointment.

SUPPLIES:  Each student is expected to purchase the following items:

1.  a three ring binder (at least 1”) with loose leaf paper

2.  pens (blue or black) and #2 pencils (with erasers)

3.  a pencil sharpener

4.  a highlighter

5.  a pocket folder for handouts and written practice

It would be helpful if you could bring either of the following for the classroom
1.   a small box of crayons, markers or colored pencils

2.  a box of facial tissues

During the school year, I may ask students to bring in additional supplies for class projects or to volunteer to contribute supplies for classroom parties.

EVALUATION:  A student’s grade will be based upon written work, exams, quizzes, notebook, participation and projects. 
Grades will be determined based on the total number of points a student earns out of the total number of points based on the written work, exams, quizzes, notebook,  participation and projects.
CLASSROOM PROCEDURES AND POLICIES;    Lifelong success depends in part on learning to make responsible choices.  Students are encouraged to make good decisions regarding their behavior.  Children deserve the most positive educational climate possible.  Working together we will make a difference in the process.

1.  BE PROMPT:  Be in your seat when the bell rings.

2.  BE PREPARED:  Come to class each day with a notebook, pen/pencil and homework.  All homework is due on the day after it is assigned.  Homework assignments are posted on my website and are updated regularly.  Students missing homework due to a legal school absence may submit homework late without penalty.

3.  BE POLITE:  Use good manners.  Remain seated and attentive during the class.

4.  BE PRODUCTIVE:  Follow directions.  Listen when others are speaking.  Raise your hand and wait to be recognized if you have something to say.  Do your work without disturbing others.  Respect each other and each other’s property.  Treat others they way you would like to be treated.

My goal is to work with my students to ensure their success in school this year.  

Respectfully,

Señor Kaleta

